SANTA CRUZ: FILM AND DIGITAL MEDIA DEPARTMENT

PORTER COLLEGE

May X, 2008
Candidate

Assistant Professor of Department 


RE: 2008-09 Academic Personnel Action

Dear Candidate,

Your name is listed on the 2008-09 CALL for Academic Personnel actions to be reviewed for reappointment and merit appraisal to be effective July 1, 2009. Please contact the department office to arrange a meeting time with me before the end of Spring Quarter to start the first part of "The Checklist to Assure Fairness." Sections 160, 210 and 220 of the Academic Personnel Manual set out the policy for reviews and inform you of your rights and are available at http://www.ucop.edu/acadadv/acadpers/apm/.  An overview of academic personnel actions is at: http://www2.ucsc.edu/ahr/academic_policies_and_procedures/CALL/index.htm - Assistant. Other links found at this page will provide more information on issues related to your specific personnel action.

In order to ensure that personnel actions are submitted and completed in a timely manner, please be aware that policy states: "A file submitted late or an incomplete file will not be forwarded to the Dean. The action will be considered deferred, and a subsequent action will not be retroactive. A candidate’s material will be considered complete if all materials listed on the Checklist to Assure Fairness have been submitted on or before the deadline." You may review this policy at http://www2.ucsc.edu/ahr/academic_policies_and_procedures/cappm/400220.htm

.

To facilitate this review, please submit the following items to dept mgr by no later than Monday, September 15, 2008:

1. Printed and signed copy of your updated bio-bibliography through Spring 2008. You will be sent an electronic copy of the most current version on file. If you are interested in a new, online data entry system (Bio-BibNet) you can contact Nancy Degnan at Academic Human Resources, 459-4702, degnan@ucsc.edu. AHR will load all existing information from your most current electronic version and you would then update (as you will do anyway). Nancy or her staff will visit your office to assist as needed. Or if you choose to continue as in past years, refer to http://www2.ucsc.edu/ahr/academic_policies_and_procedures/cappm/appen9.htm. I have enclosed a copy of the bio-bib submitted with your most recent personnel action, which will indicate which publications were considered for that action. The department office will update the teaching information; please submit any information regarding courses you have taught for the college (or other units); you will have an opportunity to check the document for accuracy. 

2. If any of your teaching has been shared with other faculty, please identify your contribution to and responsibility for the joint effort.

3. One copy of examples of teaching materials (handouts, syllabi, exams, etc.). These can be helpful in evaluating your teaching.

4. One copy of all publications or creative activities completed since the material submitted for your last personnel action (qtr/yr). If there is any joint-authored work, please indicate what your contribution was to the shared work. 

5. A personal statement reviewing your recent work, indicating future direction, and providing explanation or information about anything you think reviewers might question, not understand, or need more detail on. You are advised to provide a brief statement summarizing your research activities since the time of your original appointment and indicate future direction. Please explicitly note any papers or activities that were submitted for an earlier personnel action that have now changed status. You should also provide a short statement summarizing your various teaching and service activities. This might include descriptions of any special things you might be doing in your teaching, or any special teaching philosophy you might embrace, or changes you have tried or are considering in response to specific student evaluations. Specific comments about your teaching and service activities can do much to help reviewers evaluate your file. We have found these statements to be of great value in giving the reviewers information which is not available from the bio-bib. This extra work on your part will make for a more efficient and accurate assessment of your research, teaching and service activities.

6. A copy of the written report for any sabbatical leaves taken during this review period. Our records indicate that you were not on leave during the review period. Information about sabbatical leaves of absence are found in section 740-97 of the Academic Personnel Manual at http://www2.ucsc.edu/ahr/academic_policies_and_procedures/cappm/900700.htm.

7. You may submit any additional optional material which you feel is important for the file.

The following (#8, 9, 10) generally apply to promotion actions, but are optional for all actions:

8. (Optional) Names of five or six individuals in your field who are able to evaluate your work, along with their addresses, telephone numbers, (fax number and email address if available) and a brief description of their academic credentials, standing in their field and reputation, and your relationship to them.

9. (Optional) Names of any individuals (internal or external) who you feel may be unable to evaluate your work objectively with a brief explanation as to reasons.

10. (Optional) Names of campus individuals who can provide an evaluation of your service and/or teaching contributions.


You should be aware that the department is required to provide a statement indicating your timeliness in the Narrative Evaluation process. Please complete any delinquent narrative evaluations and turn in your Spring 2008 evaluations on time. We must also submit all student evaluations of your teaching for the period under review. You are encouraged to read the student evaluations of all your courses since your last review (you must read them in the department office).


If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask me or dept mgr. If you wish to consult the Academic Personnel Manual, it can be found at: http://www.ucop.edu/acadadv/acadpers/apm/welcome.html








Sincerely,









, Chair
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